

MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 30TH JUNE 2006 AT 10:30 AM
In the Chair:
Councillor S Blaney
Members Present:
Councillors, O Black, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, C McShane.
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive



Ms S Kelly, Human Resource Manager




Mr J Millar, Belfast City Council




Ms K Russell, Belfast City Council





Mrs L McAreavey, Member Services/Clerical Officer
06/13A:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors M Black and D M McAllister.
06/13A:02
To consider recommendations by BIS arising from the structural review of senior management.  
Councillor Blaney introduced Mr J Millar and Ms K Russell from Belfast City Council.

Mr Millar thanked members for allowing them to make their presentation to Council. 
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,


“That the meeting continue in committee.”

Referring to the report which had been circulated, Mr Millar stated that the Business Improvement Section (BIS) was commissioned to conduct a strategic review of the current functions and align those functions within Council.
He reminded members that the impetus for the review was the request for Job Evaluation from three Senior Officers within Council namely the Director of Finance & Administration, the Technical Services Manager and the Tourism Development / Recreation manager. 
He stated that these requests had highlighted structural anomalies between what was actually happening and what the agreed organisational structures states.  
Mr Millar stated that consequently it was proposed to change the Job Descriptions to accurately reflect the outcome of the strategic review and as a result the job evaluations were now based on these new Job Descriptions.

He stated that the review had taken account of any legislative changes, impact on services, extended remits, new remits etc, and resulted in a more logical alignment of functions, creating greater efficiency and effectiveness.  
Mr Millar stated that the current position was that there were clearly defined roles within Finance and Administration, Building Control and Development but that some of the roles and responsibilities had become blurred within the District Services department.

He outlined the services in this department and informed members of where he felt possible problems lay.
Councillor McShane entered the meeting at this point.

Mr Millar then outlined for members three options available to Council which the structural review of senior management had produced, listing the advantages and disadvantages.
Mr Millar gave a summary of BIS recommendations and informed members that they were of the opinion that option three would be the most practical to implement and at the same time would improve the effectiveness of the corporate management of the Council. 

Mr Millar thanked members for their attention and continued by answering member’s questions.
He stated that option three would provide an Assistant Chief Executive role and that this would be the person with responsibility to report on all departments.  He informed members that with a single point of responsibility officers would be held accountable and value for money would be a part of this option.
In reply to Councillor McIlroy, the Clerk stated that with this report framework in place there would be greater accountability and communication.

After discussion,


Councillor Harding proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham,

“That option three on the report to Council from BIS regarding structural organisation of Senior Management of Moyle District Council be implemented.”

On a vote being taken, there were ten votes in favour and no votes against the proposal which was carried. 
After further discussion it was agreed that Standing Orders would be reviewed with a view to implementation and that the Clerk would circulate papers which had been prepared on this subject prior to one of the Council meetings in August. 

Councillor Blaney requested that these be placed on the agenda for a meeting in August.

After discussion, this was agreed.

‘The meeting concluded at 11:35pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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